nov. 22-1980



## PLYMOUTH HISTORICAL SOCIETY



3400 PLYMOUTH BLVD., PLYMOUTH, MINNESOTA 55441

NEWSLETTER:

Dear Member:

As we start this letter, a famous patriotic song comes to mind. The words are .....OH!SAY CAN YOU SEE..... Maybe you can see an old 36" door, or even two, old wood file cabinets, or old wood folding chairs lying around the house you'd like to get rid of, we sure could use them at the OLD TOWN HALL For our remodeling job.

BY THE DAWN'S EARLY LIGHT.....Light.....That brings old lights to mind. Would anyone haveold light globes such as these drawn below. We are badly in need of 3 or liglobes.

AT THE TWILIGHT'S LAST GLEAMING..... The gleam is getting brighter for the future of our new home at 3605 Fernbrook Lane. Mark Eckes, our President, who has been doing a fantastic job, and who literally moved up there to work on the building, was pleasantly surprised by a visit from a member and her out of town friends whose e roots are in Plymouth. They were so pleased with the restoration of the Hall that they left a donation to support our work.

We have had displays of artifacts in all the schools and the local banks and they were very warmly received. The children attain more knowledge of our history through these. We welcome our young people's help and ideas.

We have had good response from some of our business people but we need your help also. We urge you to attend our meetings held the 4th Wednesday of each month at the new city hall.

Labor is also needed. The heat is in and Mark is ready to work with anyone who offers to help. Call him at 545-6168. Cataloging help is needed. Call Edith Hopperstad at 473-3427.

If you have any artifacts from 1880 or 1890's that you would like to see displayed and still retain ownership, if desired, call Virginia Ohman 559-2456 or Mark Eckes 545-6168 concerning this matter.

Pictures of old buildings or places of interest that we can copy or have would be appreciated. The same for old papers and documents. Thes all help in our quest of the history of Plymouth.

The song fades but we say; The Star Spangled Banner will soon wave

O'er our home on Fernbrook Lane

If through your labor we can save

and through you help FINANCIALLY gain.



Your Friends of History

"Our Past Is Present . . . Help Us Keep It"